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Congratulations go out to Jim 
Wright for a well-done article in the 
Restorer magazine. I am including it 
in the newsletter for all to see.  Well 
timed also. I will reprint Marline’s 
on the Poulsen Project in the next 
few months. 

Nancy and I have been in 
England for two weeks and missed 
the “Dixie Dash”, and the entire goings on 

this month. I will soon catch up. 
In the meantime when you just think things can’t 
get any better than being in England our “Mother 
Country,” our friend Andrew arranged with his 
friend Paul a ride in the countryside in a 1935 
Morris 8.          Continued page 2 
 

Header Picture:   
Paul, Nancy and myself on 
a ride in a 1935 Morris 8, in 
Sussex, England. 
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You really see the need for downsized cars on the typical English roads we 
traversed the two weeks we were there. Amazingly Nancy said that there was 
plenty of room in the back seat like our Tudors. The front on the other hand; well I 
am broad shouldered.  I was on the lookout for antique cars especially A’s. 
Unfortunately there were few old cars on the road to see. I hope you enjoy what I 
did see on the trip, until next month…. 
Phil 
 Here are the spec’s for the: 

1935 Morris 8 

• Price to £120 for the two-door, or an additional £10 for the four-door body 
• Engine: Type 'UB'.  Four-cylinder, side-valve. 918.6cc 
• Aluminum pistons. 5.8:1 compression ratio. 23.5 bhp at peak 3,900rpm.     
• Cooling system thermo-siphon aided by fan.  “No pump”  
• Three-speed gearbox with synchromesh top and third.     
• Lockheed hydraulic brakes.   
• Rear mounted petrol tank, 5½-gallons.     
• 6-volt electric system, negative earth.  
• Armstrong hydraulic shock absorbers.   
• Wheelbase 90in.  Track 45in.  

 

 
1960 Morris Minor1000 Woody wagon 

  9.5 HP 4 cylinder engine! 

 
1932-33 Bedford 2-1/2 ton Truck 
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A’S R US MEETING MINUTES 
 

June 15, 2011 
 

MEETING LOCATION:   Bob Steinmetz Garage 
 
CALL TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT TIM BOTS AT:   7:18PM 
Minutes were approved as read. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT:  Jim reported and available at the meetings. 
 
MEMBER NEWS:  Herman has been honored with an invitation to the WW2 memorial. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Tim went right to discussing the upcoming Driving the Dixie on Saturday June 
18th.       Assignments were reviewed as follows: 
Registrations:   Linnea, Dale and Karen 
Poker Run/10’s in a Bag:  Al & Sandy, Ken &Dale, Irv & Char, and Bill from Flossmoor Auto 
Secret Stops:  Blue Island  Chuck/Linnea;   Flossmoor Joe/Marlene;   Grant Park: Tim Dionne 
Sign committee to notify Bob Steinmetz of placement as he is in charge of Sign Sweep. 
Traffic Control:  Steve, Bob Granko, Claude and Travis. 
Supplies Needed:   3 Tables, 3 Canopies and Chairs.   Radios and Safety Vests 
Pre-Registration to date:  37   (last year brought 61 pre-registrants and a total of 137 cars ) 
Ken suggested a Buffet dinner at Aureilo’s after the D.D. event, which will be paid for by the 
individual along with any liquor purchased.   The group was in favor of this idea and Wally said 
he would be happy to take care of scheduling it with the owner. 
 
ON GOING BUSINESS 
A’SRUS PICNIC:  Jon requested the ladies bring their choice of Sides/Desserts or both. 
Yvonne is in charge of the Kids games and Tim/Pat said they would be willing to help .  Chuck 
stated he will have the Chuckwagon there.   Jon cleared reimbursement from the club treasury 
for food and prizes which will be split with the Highland Club.   Picnic Date:  July 17th.   Watch 
for a notice from Joe. 
Joe stated he has not had any word from the Bride re: her September wedding. 
Tim was in touch with Becky re: the Olympia Fields Family Festival, he stated he requested a 
$50.00 donation to our club, she stated she would get back to him and hasn’t to date. 
Ken received Flyers from Roberta Kelly the Social Coordinator of the Olympia Fields Senior 
residence.   She is requesting a $5.00 donation per car and there will be a Residents Choice 
vote re: our cars with a $50.00 gift to the winner.   Date:  July 27th from 1-4 PM.   8-9 members 
stated they would attend and pay the $5.00 entry. 
Deep River Grinders Ball Team Tim reported he has been in contact with management, the 
date for our group to attend has not been determined.   More info will be available for the July 
meeting. 
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Fall Trip - Friday October 7 through Sunday October 9, 2011 
Delavan/Lake Geneva, Wisconsin 

 
Block of Rooms Reserved under A's R Us at 

Delavan Lake Resort  (800-430-8164) 
$110 per night for 1 bedroom/1 bath suite 

$145 per night for 2-bedroom/2-bath suite 
 

http://lakedelavanresort.com/suites.html 

 July 4th parades reminder:   Homewood lineup at the library or St. Joes parking lots at 
10:30AM.   Then lunch at Phil and Nancy’s, then the Beecher Parade etc. 
Wally made mention that a Cancer Support group may walk with us in Homewood. 
Fall Trip:  more info to follow at July the meeting. 
 
MISCELLANEOUS DISCUSSIONS:   We received a letter of thanks from the Ronald McDonald 
house for our donation.   We also received a beautiful thank you letter from Tim/Pats daughter 
re: Galvin’s Gifts. 
Tim presented a Newsletter re: Model A Ford repair DVD’s, Tim B stated he has reviewed 3 of 
the videos and they are not worth the $300.00, Jon agreed. 
Wally gave Ken a newspaper from the Memorial Day Parade, for our history library, with 
Al/Sandy’s Big Red leading the pack. 
Bob Steinmetz reminded the membership of the Teen Bridge cruise night on July 14th at 
Chick Fi lete which is located near 153rd and LaGrange in Orland. 
Wally presented information re: a gentleman who is an illustrator and specializes in 
automobiles.   Anyone interested in a rendition of their car, home or family should contact 
him. 
 
Tech Talk:  Deferred 
 
Breakfast:  Deferred 
 
Next month’s mtg: JULY 20TH  AT STEINMETZ GARAGE 
 
50/50 TOTALED $87.00 AND IRV WON. 
$5.00 WAS COLLECTED IN BADGE FINES 
 
Adjourn:  8:40PM 
 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  SANDY KALETA 
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August 2010 
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July 2011 

S M T W T F S 

     1 2 
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
31       

 

Up and coming meeting locations: 
Up Coming Calendar of 2011 Events 

Monday July 4th: Homewood parade then drive to Beecher to 
Phil and Nancy’s home for a pot luck and parade. 
Thursday July 14th:  
Teen Bridge Center Fund Raiser Car Show 5pm to 9pm 
Come and dine and a % goes to a good cause. 
Saturday July 17th : Picnic at Monee reservoir 
with the Highland club.   
Wednesday July 20th: AT STEINMETZ GARAGE 
Wednesday July 27th: Olympia Fields Senor Residence  
1-4 pm. $5.00 entry 
 

September 2010 
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Bruges, Belgium 
Saturday was wedding day in Bruges. This was a party’s transportation outside city hall for the 
Wedding guests.  

 



 

 9 

9 

 

 

A’s R Us officers and Staff 

Backfire 

Please send Backfire articles or items of 
interest to: 

E Mail to: taxserviss@att.net 

P.O. Box 3 
Crete, Illinois 60417 

 

•  
• President – Tim Bots  
• Vice President –Tim Borchert / Treasure –Jim Wright / Secretary – Sandy Kaleta 
• Newsletter – Phillip Serviss 
• Member Relations – Joe Krygowski   
• Web Page – Joe Krygowski   
• Parade Coordinator – Wally Ekstrom   
• Director of Safety – Ron Bonneau 
• Nat’l Rep. – Marlene Krygowski   
• Historian – Ken Chamis 
• Sgt. At Arms Steve Coe   
• Motor Medic - Jon lisota 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mail To: 

Poulsen’s cars in Michigan, 
May 2011 


